

# **Coe Bulletin**

# March 29, 2017

The Coe Bulletin is sent home electronically every Wednesday. If you would like to receive a paper copy of the bulletin, please contact the office at 206-252-2000.

If you have a submission for the bulletin, please email <a href="mailto:ldloewe@seattleschools.org">ldloewe@seattleschools.org</a> by 3:30 p.m. Monday of that week's bulletin.

# **Calendar of Events**

The calendar is also available online at <a href="https://www.coees.seattleschools.org">www.coees.seattleschools.org</a>.

Wednesday, March 29 Report Cards Sent Home with Students

Friday, March 31 Spirit Day – Pajama Day!

Tuesday, April 4 PTA Screening of Confessions of a Former

Bully, 7:00-8:00 p.m., Kearns Library

April 10-14 No School – Spring Break

Thursday, April 27 Science Fair, 6:30-8:00 p.m.

Thursday, May 4 State of Coe - General PTA Meeting,

7:00-8:30 p.m., Lunchroom

Wednesday, May 10 Two Hour Early Dismissal at 12:05 p.m.

Monday, May 29 No School – Memorial Day

# **SCHOOL NEWS:**

#### From the Principal

This is a reminder that report cards are being sent home today for the second trimester. It is so exciting for Lindsey and me to read report card comments and see the growth our students are making. Thank you for partnering with us for your child's success. If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact your child's teacher for clarification on report card marks or comments.

Please keep the report card but sign and return the envelope to your child's teacher. This way we know you received the report card.

With students' learning in mind,

Virginia

#### **Handbook Highlight**

Each week we highlight a section of the Coe Family Handbook:

#### **Doctor/Dental Appointments**

While it is preferable to schedule doctor and dental visits outside of school time, we recognize that this is not always possible. If you do need to pick up your child during the school day for an appointment, the office staff will call him or her to the office when you arrive. Please allow a few extra minutes for this to happen. Please do not ask teachers to track the time when your child must leave.

### **SBA/MSP Testing Dates – Grades 3-5**

Please make every effort to have your child at school on these testing dates. If you know that your child cannot be at school on a testing day, please notify the school in advance so that we may plan for make-ups.

\*Please note that dates have changed slightly for the week of April 24th:

\*Monday, April 24 -3rd Grade SBA- CAT- ELA

\*Tuesday, April 25- 5th Grade-CAT-ELA

\*Wednesday, April 26- 4th Grade-CAT- ELA

\*Thursday, April 27- 3rd Grade-PT-ELA

Tuesday, May 2-3<sup>rd</sup> Grade-PT-MATH Wednesday, May 3- 4<sup>th</sup> Grade-PT-ELA Thursday, May 4- 5<sup>th</sup> Grade PT- ELA Friday, May 5- 4<sup>th</sup> Grade-PT-MATH Tuesday, May 9-5<sup>th</sup> Grade-PT-MATH Wednesday, May 10- 4<sup>th</sup> Grade-CAT-MATH Thursday, May 11- 3<sup>rd</sup> Grade- CAT-MATH Friday, May 12-5<sup>th</sup> Grade CAT-MATH Wednesday, May 24- 5<sup>th</sup> Grade MSP

# Spirit Day - Pajama Day

The Student Council has voted - the next Spirit Day is Pajama Day on Friday, March 31<sup>st</sup>. Wear your coziest PJs or robe!

#### **Science Fair**

Put on your goggles and grab your lab coat! Start planning your science experiment! Coe's Science Fair is April 27<sup>th</sup>. Look through some of the ideas posted in the atrium or come up with an experiment of your own!

# **PTA NEWS:**

#### Magic Show Thank You

Thank you to the families that came out for the Magic Show last Friday. Along with being thoroughly entertained, the 4<sup>th</sup> grade class raised over \$2,800 to help towards IslandWood! A special thanks to Evan Reynolds and his family, Lindsey Backstrom, and the many volunteers who pitched in to make this night a success.

# PTA Screening of Confessions of a Former Bully

Join us for a film screening/research study on Tuesday, April 4<sup>th</sup> at 7:00 p.m. in Kearns Library

Coe parent Lisa Cohen will screen her award-winning short film, *Confessions of a Former Bully*, as part of a research study on parents' perceptions of bullying for the UW School of Social Work. During this program for **parents only**, we will watch the film, have a group discussion, and fill out an anonymous survey about the topic of bullying. Come take part in this exciting program and contribute to anti-bullying education in your community and beyond! For more information and to RSVP please email <a href="mailto:president.coepta@gmail.com">president.coepta@gmail.com</a>.

### **Black and White Auction Photos**

It was such an honor to capture the smiles of all your kids for this year's auction. Thank you to all who have purchased your child's photo so far. Photos still are for sale! Proceeds from orders will benefit our amazing school through March 31st. Please contact me with any questions at <a href="mailto:anniegphotography@gmail.com">anniegphotography@gmail.com</a>.

Photos from the Live Auction slideshow, as well as outtakes from portraits, are now available for purchase. All proceeds will go to Coe! Link to gallery:

https://anniegphotography.pixieset.com/coeelementaryother/

To view and order pictures, follow directions for ordering auction photos online below. All photos will be shipped directly to the address you provide (surprise your child's grandparents too!).

#### **Directions For Ordering Auction Photos Online**

1) Click on the link to access the All School Gallery:

https://anniegphotography.pixieset.com/coeallschool/

Slideshow Photos and Portrait Outtakes:

https://anniegphotography.pixieset.com/coeelementaryother/

- 2) Access the gallery by entering your email (any email works) and the password: **coesweetcoe.** This security process is to prevent the public from accessing these photos.
- 3) Scroll down the page to find your child's picture. The pictures are sorted by room number (low to high) and then alphabetically by last name. Slideshow photos and Portrait Outtakes are in random order.
- 4) Click on your child's picture. On the top of the screen (above his or her picture) click on the shopping cart icon next to the words "Buy Photo". Once in that shopping cart window, use the + symbol to add the quantity of prints or digital image items you would like. Digital files will be emailed to the email you register with.
- 5) Click on "View Cart". Click on "Check out". Fill out your billing and shipping info. If photos are purchased before midnight on 2/15, you receive free shipping. Photos purchased after February 15<sup>th</sup> will include a \$7.25 shipping charge.

A special thank you to Shawn Perkins, Carissa Anuar, Kirsten Leng, and Brooke Conway for their assistance in taking photos. Also, thank you to Ashley Stroup for taking the lead on hanging the pictures and Rachel Caprio, Shauna Diller, Christy Ruppert, Mihkai Wickline, Shannon Bentley, Mary Irwin, Megan Lee, Alex Panic, Anna Allegro, Jennifer Hitch, Mukta Takale, Sarah Nelson, Tia Dyer, and Margo Scheet for helping with the beautiful display of photos in the atrium.

# **AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES:**

# **Coding with Kids**

#### Game Development/Beginner

Grades 2-5, Thursdays, April 27-June 15, 2:15-3:15 p.m., \$159/8 week session

Do you play games and wonder how they are created? Would you like to build your own computer programs? Come learn how at the Coding with Kids Academy! In this fun after-school class, you will be introduced to the core concepts of computer programming, including loops, conditionals, and variables. Using the Scratch development environment, you will learn how to create your own programs, such as simple games, animations, and interactive stories. With new projects each session, you will be able to express your creativity and advance as a coder! Our progressive curriculum will allow you to move to the next level after just 1-2 sessions.

Register at <a href="https://www.codingwithkids.com/session/3128">www.codingwithkids.com/session/3128</a>.

#### **Game Development/Intermediate-Advanced**

Grades 3-5, Fridays, April 28-June 16, 2:15-3:15 p.m., \$159/8 week session

Do you love coding and want to learn more? Push your programming skills to the next level in our Intermediate/Advanced class! Intermediate students will build on their previous knowledge and be introduced to more advanced concepts, such as nested conditionals and functions with parameters. Advanced students will dive into complex concepts, such as game physics, arrays, and artificial intelligence. The Intermediate/Advanced coding class is recommended for kids who have already completed one or more sessions with the Coding with Kids Academy or have attended other Scratch coding classes (minimum15 hours of classes completed).

Register at www.codingwithkids.com/session/3129.

Questions? Email Coding with Kids at info-seattle@codingwithkids.com.

# After School Hoops® by One on One Basketball

Join One on One Basketball at Coe Elementary for After School Hoops®. Our instructors will not only teach your child athletic fundamentals through progressive drills, engaging cardio and fun competitions, but we will use these fundamentals as a platform to teach life-skill lessons that reinforce positive attitudes about effort, respect, cooperation, and self-control. After School Hoops® makes three guarantees: your child will learn, sweat, and have fun!

Grades K-5, Mondays, April 17 to June 12, 2:05-3:30 p.m. (split court). Cost is \$140.

Register at http://seattle-washington.1on1basketball.com/programs-listing/after-school.

#### **Hip-Pop Dance**

This upbeat dance class gets the students movin' and groovin' to pop and hip-hop music. Each class incorporates synchronized stretching, energetic dance warm-ups, and of course, dance games! Students learn a choreographed dance routine throughout the course and an invitation to perform at our Metropolis Dance Show. Please note that participation in our dance show requires media release consent at registration.

For grades 2-5. Tuesdays, April 18th through June 13th, 2:05 to 3:15 p.m. Cost is \$150.

Online registration begins March 27<sup>th</sup> at <a href="http://www.metropolisdance.com/after-school-programs">http://www.metropolisdance.com/after-school-programs</a> or email Annlee at info@metropolisdance.com.

# **DISTRICT NEWS:**

# Rescheduled Last Day of School

On February 6, 2017, a scheduled school day for students, SPS closed all schools due to inclement weather. As a result, the last student day will move from June 23, 2017 to June 26, 2017.

# **COMMUNITY NEWS:**

# McClure Presents Surf's Up!

June 3<sup>rd</sup>, 7:00 p.m. at Lincoln High School Auditorium, 4400 Interlake Avenue North Tickets in advance in the McClure office: \$10/adult, \$5/student/senior Tickets at the door: \$15/adult, \$10/student/senior

#### **Running of the Beavers 5K**

Participate in the first annual Running of the Beavers at Ballard's very own Golden Gardens Park! A 5K Run and Kids' Dash, on Saturday, April 1<sup>st</sup>, to benefit Ballard High School Athletics. To get more information or to register you can visit this link: <a href="https://www.RunningoftheBeavers.com">www.RunningoftheBeavers.com</a>.

- Event Day Schedule: 9:00 a.m. 5K Run, 10:30 a.m. Kids' Dash
- Kids' Dash \$10, Student Registration \$20, General Registration \$40
- Registration is open through March 29<sup>th</sup>
- Parking is available south of the bathhouse at Golden Gardens Park and in the upper lot

# Coe Boys & Girls Club Registration – Summer and Fall 2017

#### **Current Families (including Pre-K and siblings)**

March 22-27 during regular business hours (2:00-6:00 p.m.). After March 27, you may still turn in forms but you will no longer be given priority.

#### **Returning Families (previously attended Coe BGC programs)**

March 29-31 during regular business hours (2:00-6:00 p.m.). After March 31, you may still turn in forms but you will no longer be given priority.

#### **New Families**

April 5 with special hours from 8:00-10:00 a.m. (in the Coe lunchroom). After that, registrations can be submitted during any regular business hours.

Spaces in the program are first come, first served. Once all of the spaces are reserved, we will begin a waitlist. If your child was on the waitlist for a previous year, it will not carry over into the new registration.

All forms must be complete at the time of registration. Incomplete forms will not be accepted. Registration forms can be found at

http://positiveplace.org/locations/childcare/Pages/coechildcare.aspx or they can be picked up in advance during regular business hours.

Registrations must be handed to Marty (Director) or Laurel (Assistant Director) in person, no exceptions! Registrations given to other staff, emailed in, or left on the desk will not be accepted.

If you have any questions, please email <a href="mailto:coeclub@positiveplace.org">coeclub@positiveplace.org</a> or call 206-281-9197 and we will be happy to assist you.

# **SUMMER OPPORTUNITIES:**

### **Just Sew! Summer Hand-Sewing Camps**

For beginner to advanced hand-sewers entering 1<sup>st</sup> grade and up, taught by Coe after school sewing instructor, Jeanette Schanilec at The Clubhouse on Queen Anne, 1608 4<sup>th</sup> Avenue West. In a creative and supportive, small group environment, each student will go at their own pace, hand-sewing what they want to sew. Fun projects include personal accessories, tote bags, hats, room decor, stuffed toys, doll clothes, and more. Space is limited to 6 participants per camp.

#### School's Out, Let's Sew!

June 27-29, 1:00-4:00 p.m., 3-day afternoon camp (Monday-Wednesday) \$120 tuition fee includes all materials. **Camp Registration #627** 

#### The Cure for "I'm Bored"

August 7-10, 1:00-4:00 p.m., 4-day afternoon camp (Monday-Thursday) \$150 tuition fee includes all materials. **Camp Registration #807** 

**To reserve your space:** Email <a href="mailto:jeanetteschanilec@gmail.com">jeanetteschanilec@gmail.com</a>. Please include your student's name and the camp registration number in the subject line. You may reserve spaces for more than one student in an email. You will receive confirmation of your registration with payment instructions within 24 hours. For more information please go to <a href="www.justcrafts.net">www.justcrafts.net</a>.

#### **Beaver Hoop Camp**

For boys entering grades 3-8. July 17-21, 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. at Ballard High School. If your son wants to have fun and make friends while becoming a stronger basketball player and a great teammate, this is the camp for him! Beaver Hoop Camp is designed to provide individual skill instruction and team concepts in a fun and safe learning environment. More info.

# **Summer Art**

Registration for Coe Summer Art at is now open. Summer Art is a fun, relaxed week of making art in a small group setting. Two weeks are being offered this year: July 10-14 and July 17-21, 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Class size is limited to 16 students, filled on a first come, first served basis. Tuition is \$320 per week. Emily Sept will be with us again this summer, having now completed her degree in Elementary Education. Paper registration forms are available in the office. Please contact Patti Christie at <a href="mailto:pdchristie@seattleschools.org">pdchristie@seattleschools.org</a> to have an electronic version sent or if you have further questions regarding the program.

### **Performing Arts Summer Camps**

Join Mrs. Carreiro at Children's Dance Workshop for a week filled with singing and dancing.

- Songs and Dances from Mary Poppins
   Camp #1 July 10-14, Camp #2 July 17-21, 10:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.
   Taught by Lynn Beasley and Krista Carreiro. For boys and girls ages 7-12, tuition \$275.
   In this camp we will create a revue of the musical numbers from Mary Poppins. Students will hone their singing, dancing, and acting skills.
- Creative Dance, Music, and Art, July 24-28, 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

  Taught by Krista and Annabelle Carreiro. For boys and girls ages 5-7, tuition \$200. This camp encourages creativity, imagination, and self-expression through music and dance explorations as well as thematic art projects.
- Songs and Dances from High School Musical, July 31- August 4, 10:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.
   Taught by Krista and Annabelle Carreiro. For boys and girls ages 10 and up, tuition \$300. In this camp we will combine the best musical numbers from all three of Disney's High School Musical movies. Students will hone their singing dancing and acting skills.

Camps are held in a mirrored-studio space in the Fellowship Hall of the Queen Anne Baptist Church. There will be an informal performance for family and friends at the end of each camp.

Students should plan to pack a lunch and wear loose fitting, comfortable clothing, and either jazz shoes, ballet slippers, or be prepared to dance in bare feet.

To register, send a request for a registration form to <a href="krista@popco.com">krista@popco.com</a>. Please include your child's name, age, and the camp they would like to attend. Limited scholarships available.

# **Hilltop Summer Camp**

Hilltop's Big Kids Summer Camp includes swimming, climbing, art, outdoor adventures, reading, and more, all in one! It's lead by educators who will support your child in making friends, growing as leaders, and thinking more deeply about the world - plus, you won't have to run all over the city to hundreds of different camps all summer. Registration is now open. Sign up here!

# **Reading Academy Summer Camp**

The Reading Academy summer camp will be this July 6<sup>th</sup> through 28<sup>th</sup> at Coe. Instructors Julie Bedell and Laura Cooper will be teaching this important skills-based summer reading program for any child wanting to improve his/her reading and writing skills in a fun, engaging way. Camp is for children entering 1<sup>st</sup>, 2<sup>nd</sup> or 3<sup>rd</sup> grades in the fall of 2017. For more information and registration forms, contact Julie Bedell at <a href="mailto:juliebedell146@gmail.com">juliebedell146@gmail.com</a> or Laura Cooper at <a href="mailto:juliebedell146@gmail.com">juliebedell146@gmail.com</a> or <a href="mailto:juliebedell146@gma